
   From all indications, the Christmas Pot 
Luck at our house on Sunday, December 
13th was a success.  We had 35 folks in 
attendance with an abundance of food 
and drink.  Thanks to all who attended 
and brought stuff to share.  Larna and I 
have been hosting this December event 

for many, many years and we are always gratified for the com-
pliments we receive.  Thank you one and all.
  The new member competition for the July through Decem-
ber time frame, as earlier announced by President Ron Pieri-
ni, is coming to a close with a five-way tie!!  We have signed up 
five new members, each with a different sponsor:
	 Eugene Duncker, sponsored by Bob Romer
	 Arthur Millard, sponsored by Jean Tomlinson
	 Yvonne Liddell, sponsored by Donna Schehl
	 Vicki Youngman, sponsored by Don Braden
	 Dianne Ford, sponsored by Pat Smith
I do not know how President Pierini plans to resolve this 
deadlock; I presume we will find out at the January dinner 
meeting!  Stay tuned!!
  I am still trying to resolve the 2015-2016 membership card 
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The President’s Message
Hello,
   I would like to start out by thank-
ing Ray and Larna Hoyt for their in-
credible hospitality during their an-
nual Christmas party.  Once again, 
it was a relaxing and fun event! The 
food everyone brought was tasty, the 

drinks that were poured were great and the company was 
even better!
   As 2015 draws to a close, I have been reflecting on the 
events that have occurred during the year – at home and 
abroad. Some occasions have been heartbreaking and 
others happy. This past year has been one of incredible 
change and hopefully an increased tolerance towards 

From the Secretary—Treasurer problem with the Grand 
Chapter.  I recently re-
ceived a shipment of 
membership cards, but 
there were problems with 
them requiring them to 
be reprinted.  I have com-
municated the problem 
with the Grand Secretary-
Treasurer, but the matter 
has yet to be resolved.  
Rest assured that I am still 
working on the problem.
  As we return to the Car-
son Valley Inn for our 
next meeting, I look forward to a big turnout.  Please remem-
ber to RSVP whether or not you plan to attend.  The meeting 
date and the Early Bird RSVP information is included in this 
newsletter.
  See you soon.

	 Ray

such changes will be welcomed.  Some of our own mem-
bers have faced tragedies and others have experienced 
more peaceful times. It is my hope that 2016 brings sol-
ace to all.
   I hope to see everyone at our January 21 meeting. At 
this meeting I will be giving away the Lake Tahoe Resort 
Package to the person who has recruited the most new 
members to our Footprinter’s Association! 
   I truly wish all of you a very Happy, Healthy and Safe 
New Year! 
   2016, here we come!

  Ron Please Call

Yes
or 
No

by 01/14
for the 01/21

meeting
Ray Hoyt 267-4355
E-mail rhoyt@charter.net

Or RSVP via website
at: http://cvfootprint.org



Vice President’s Staff

From the 1st Vice President    From the 2nd Vice President

Hello Fellow Footprinters,
  I hope everyone had a nice holiday.    It 
was so nice of Ray and Larna Hoyt to 
have us all at their home for the annual 
Christmas Party.  The food was wonder-
ful and Ray, as usual, was a great bartend-

er.  We were also lucky enough to get a bit of snow to 
make it really feel like the Christmas Season.  It was fun 
to eat and visit.
  January 21, 2016 is our next meeting.  It will be at Car-
son Valley Inn and they do have valet parking if anyone 
needs it.  Social hour is from 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm.  Please 
come, bring a friend if you can, and bring a Pot “O” 
Gold gift. 
  Please RSVP by January 14th.  
  Thank you.

	 Pat

  
Hello Fellow Footprinters,
  Happy New Year everyone!  I wish you 
all a healthy and happy 2016.  I would 
like to thank the Hoyt’s for opening 
their home to our group for our annual 
Christmas gathering, it was very nice, 
well attended and plenty of “finger food.”
  I look forward to seeing everyone at our 1st meeting 
for 2016.  Our guest speaker will be Wendy Garrison 
the Director for the China Springs Youth Camp.   They 
have been in the news lately and I noticed there is a large 
misconception in the public about the youth camp and 
what it does and who they are?   So, this will be a great 
opportunity to learn about a local facility from the per-
son in charge.   
  Please RSVP to the meeting and I will 
see you there.

                   Paul January 
  Birthdays
Ron Pierini                                      01/01                       
Michael Delczeg                               01/04
Lois Howell                                      01/05
Walter Nowosad                               01/13
Richard Hill                                     01/13
Ann Hersey                                      01/15
Cathy Holveck                                  01/18
Celeste Pierini                                  01/20
Mike Mary                                        01/21
Kathie Kasper                                  01/22
Wanda Braden                                 01/26
Jacie Peters                                       01/28

Page 2

IN MEMORIAM

RICHARD L. “RICK” 
CARTY

BORN:  FEBRUARY 4, 1926
DIED:  DECEMBER 30, 2015

RICK JOINED OUR FOOTPRINTER CHAPTER 
ON JUNE 18, 1998 MEMBER #67823
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Here is a picture of Ray and Larna Hoyt at this year’s Annual Members 
Appreciation Picnic.  Now, here it is the 2016 holiday season and we the 
members just say thank you for your gracious generosity in sharing  your 

home with the us for the annual Christmas, New Year’s gathering.



   CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 BillDepew,                   2000-01   Fred Hersey
             Charter Member          2001-02   Clay Hill
             deceased                      2002-03   GradyGoodwin
1992-93 Doug Tucker                               deceased        
              deceased                     2003-04   Dorman Dane
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker       2004-06   Phil Kasper
             deceased                      2006-08   Larry Gray                            
1994-95 Bill Shay                     2008-10   Claudia Lowe
1995-96 Ray Hoyt                    2010-12   Bayan Lewis
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis              2012-13   Charlene Spinner
             deceased                      2013-14   David Aymami
1997-98 Elza Turkington           2014-15   Mike Rhoades
             deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased

IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423
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INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.
  CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                

 President		        Ron Pierini           783-0602
 1st Vice President               Pat Smith             265-5332
 2nd Vice President               Paul Howell         266-4127
 Secretary-Treasurer               Ray Hoyt             267-4355
 Sergeant-at-Arms                 George Lamonica  265-5555
 Immediate Past President      Mike Rhoades      7 83-8094
 Grand Director                    Larry Gray           783-9759
 3 Year Director                    Bayan Lewis         882-8068
 3 Year Director                    Bill Peters             901-2671
 2 Year Director                    Phil Kasper           267-5365
 2 Year Director                    Claudia Lowe       267-5630
 1 Year Director                    Betty Miller          782-7935

          BOARD APPOINTMENTS
 Newsletter Editor          Larry Gray             783-9759
 Chapter Webmaster       Don McRoberts     267-0025  

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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